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Smith, George

From: Timothy J. Treshler <ttreshler@pascocountyfl.net>
Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 3:54 PM
To: SWD_Waste
Cc: Justin G. Roessler; Weaver, Emily
Subject: Notice of Resampling - Quarter #2, 2023 - Pasco County Resource Recovery Facility WACS #45799
Attachments: 20230706 - Pasco County Notice of Resampling - WACS #45799.pdf

EXTERNAL MESSAGE 
This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this 

email. 

 

Good afternoon, 
  
Please see attached the letter regarding resampling activities being conducted at the Pasco County Resource Recovery 
Facility subsequent to the first Semi-Annual Groundwater Sampling Event of 2023. 
  
Regards, 
  

 

 

 

Tim Treshler 

Sr. Program Manager 

Public Infrastructure Branch 

Solid Waste Department 

Pasco County 

P 727-847-2411 Ext. 2060 

C 727-992-0032 

14230 Hays Rd. 

Spring Hill, FL 34610 

ttreshler@pascocountyfl.net 

www.mypasco.net 

  
“Serving our community to create a better future.” 

  
 

 
 
The information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the person(s) or entity to which it is addressed 
and may contain material that is confidential, privileged and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any 
review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by 
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persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the 
sender and destroy any copies of this information. Under Florida law, email addresses are public records. If you do not 
want your email address released in response to a public-records request, do not send electronic mail to this entity. 
Instead, contact this office by phone or in writing.  
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COUNTY FLORIDA
Ol^NSl'A* (/JBft4.\'7 PlACES.

July 6, 2023

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Southwest District
13051 Telecom Parkway North
Temple Terrace, FL 33637

SUBJ: Notice of Resampling - First Semi-Annual Sampling Event - Quarter #2 2023
Pasco County Resource Recovery Facility
Facility ID No. 45799; FDEP Permit No. PA 87-23

The intent of this letter is to notify the Department of the completion of the initial Semi-Annual Groundwater
Sampling Event in accordance with Permit No. PA 87-23 which was conducted during the period of April 25th-27th,
2023. The initial laboratory results for this sampling event, which were received on May 31st, 2023, indicated that
two wells showed parameters at levels above water quality standards. Per 62-701. 510(6)a F.A. C., the County is
electing to resample these wells in order to confirm the initial results. Additionally, a number of other wells were
resampled due to handling issues encountered at the testing laboratory. Resampling was conducted on June 27th
and 28th, 2023 within the 30-day window allowed for resampling. The County is currently awaiting the finalized
laboratory report from the resampling and will submit to the Department the complete Semi-Annual Groundwater
Monitoring Report, including discussion of the resampling activities, within 60 days of receipt of the finalized
resampling laboratory results.

Thank o

Timothy Treshler
Senior Program Manager
Solid Waste and Resource Recovery Department

PUBLIC INFRASTRUCTURE SOLID WASTE AND RESOURCE RECOVERY DEPARTMENT
727-857-2780 | 14230 Hays Road | Spring Hill, FL 34610
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